Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 18 November 2019
	Present
	Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Neil Bennett, Chris Stone, Simon Leo, Helen Farrell

	Apologies
	Alex Newman, Cathy Johnson

	Minutes
	The minutes of the last meeting held on 30 September 2019 were approved as an accurate record. 

	Matters Arising
	There were no matters arising not included in the substantive agenda.

	Parent Volunteering
	Mike King has agreed in principle to be Health and Safety Officer and would like to know more about what to do when.
Simon and Robin will liaise to combine their checklists into one simple list that is compliant with government guidelines, itemising what needs to be checked when and how often and then handover to Mike.  Russell will let Mike know this is what is happening so he’s not left out of the loop having offered to take on the role.

Nigel will thank William Livesey (Leander parent and electrician) for his offer of help with the galley refurb and explain our priorities.  He’ll ask William if in the meantime he would help with replacing the old fluorescent light fittings.

	Financial
	Current account balance £12,097, with £11806 on deposit. The Explorers account has £936 and the debit card account £652.No major expenditure anticipated before Christmas,with Environment Agency licences due in January.
£252 has been collected for kayaking session at Hampton Pool but despite chasing they have not submitted an invoice.

The £600 sponsorship of the Great River Race is still to be received, as as the £300 (approx.) in fees from Rotary.

Ebbage (a boat) is surplus to requirements and will be sold, hopefully for around £500.

The meeting agreed that the three major anticipated projects are in priority order:

1. Heating

2. Back Yard

3. Galley

As our income from subs+Gift Aid don’t cover HQ and troop running costs (by about £8600) the meeting agreed to increase subs to £18 per month from 1 April 2020. Nigel will write to parents to this effect to give them fair warning and will encourage any parents for whom this presents a difficulty to contact Robin as we want to ensure no child is disadvantaged.

The meeting agreed to upgrade Online Scout Manager (OSM) to Platinum so can take direct debits from parents with an auto-generated reference, to address the problem of payments coming in without any identifying reference (despite our best efforts to ask parents to identify them).  The cost of the upgrade and commission was considered to be worth this.  It will be used initially for events and activities only, not subs, for which the commission would be too high at this stage.  Robin will pursue.

Paul will check with Tim re RN100 payments as quite a lot of unidentified bank transfers have come in.

	Grants and Fundraising
	Andrew will look into the most cost-effective way of fundraising online (Justgiving etc) carried forward.
Penny had circulated a list of ringfenced donations and will keep this updated.

Paul will look into a Lottery grant application for 50% of the cost of replacing the heating system and also replacing the gas pipework.  Dick will see if he can get a quote for the pipework.

Chris said he was unable to source a safe, compliant quick-release lock for the yard shutter. No further action.

	GSL Report
	Nothing in particular to report – all sections going well.

	Building report
	Dick reported that the balcony doors are rotting at the bottom, but should be OK for about a year.
The mast and rigging are tatty – parent volunteer project?
Legal ownership of building: Keith has a box of papers which he will hand over to Simon.  The solicitor involved also has a box of papers and Simon will meet with him.

Simon confirmed that HQ is not exempt from MEES.  Our liability in this regard and date for compliance will depend on the outcome of his investigation into the legal ownership of the building.
Paul will look into whether a contact of his, who is a qualified energy assessor, might inspect the building for free so we know where we are re energy rating.

	Safety
	Simon tabled a document which included energy rating information, fire risk assessment and checklist and asbestos regulations (there may be asbestos in the boiler area.

See Parent Volunteering above re Health and Safety Officer.

	Any Other Business
	Robin may have a solution for brake falls and will go and look at it.
The issue of the use of our broadband and parental control was raised. Nigel will investigate the possibility of our provider putting parental control on at their end, as it is impossible for us to control what, for example, hirers use our broadband for.

	Future Dates
	For 2020: 13th January, 9th March, 18 May, 6 July, 13 July (AGM tbc), 21 September and 16 November.



